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REDDING REFLECTIONS  

AAUW REDDING BRANCH, Inc. (www.aauwredding.org) 

May 2025 
President 

Sharon Clairemont 

Editor 

Andi Winters 

May Branch Meeting  

Thursday, May 15, 2025 

Community Room, Redding Library at 5:30 pm  

Jennifer Middleton, Kid’s Turn 

Half of marriages in the United States end in divorce leaving children 
fearful, sad, depressed, guilty, and insecure. Kid’s Turn is a psycho-
educational program to help kids understand and express the traumatic 
emotions they feel about parental separation. The program provides weekly workshops for both 
parents and their children to learn how to manage the changes in their families with the goal of 
promoting communication between parents and children and making kids feel less alone. 

Jennifer Middleton is the Executive Director of Kid’s Turn Shasta Cascade with a long history of 
working with children. She has a master’s degree in psychology and Marriage and Family Therapy 
from the University of San Francisco and has served as the director of Northern California Center for 
Family Awareness since 1996. Please come to the Branch meeting and hear Jenni speak about this 
successful program. 

At our May 15 Branch Meeting, we will be honoring our Scholarship winners. Menu: Salads catered 
by From the Hearth and will include dessert, wine, and lemonade. The cost will be $25.  

Please RSVP to Marta Hopkins no later than May 13. You may pay by cash, check, or PayPal 
(option #5). I would appreciate a confirmation text or email, even if you are paying via PayPal.  

Redding AAUW 
Self-Guided Tour:   

6 Local Gardens in Full Bloom 
Saturday, May 10, 2025, 9 am - 2 pm 

Tickets ($30 each) 
includes light refreshments 

For more information 
see page 5 
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A Message from the President 

Gosh, it’s MAY! 

When you’re not at an AAUW event, I hope you’re outdoors enjoying one of 
Shasta County’s most beautiful months. And how wonderful it is that you can be 
at an AAUW event supporting scholarships and AAUW Funds AND be outdoors 
enjoying our Garden Tour with family and friends. Hoping to see you at one of 
the six gardens on May 10! 

We just don’t stop. On May 15 at our Branch meeting, we’ll have another terrific 
program from the Kids’ Turn Family Workshop which is doing meaningful work 
helping families navigate separation and divorce. Please watch the 34-second 
video at kidsturnredding.org. I dare you not to cry.  

We’ll also meet several of our scholarship recipients at our May meeting. It’s always inspiring and 
gratifying to hear these women’s plans for their further education and careers. This is why we work 
so hard planning events and raising money for scholarships. 

Our Tech Trek committee has completed the selection of girls for camp at UC Davis this July. Pris 
Brutlag will have an update elsewhere in this newsletter. Tech Trek – another reason we do what 
we do! 

More for our Branch to do this month:  
 Program planning for 2025-2026 
 Fundraising plan for 2025-2026 
 Action Plan for 2025-2026 

You are invited to participate. Keep watch for emails announcing meeting dates. 

Some thoughts on the bigger picture: 
April and May are the months AAUW National (April 14 – May 13) and AAUW California (April 26 —
May 16) kick off voting on various issues, bylaws, and board positions. If you missed the emails, you 
will find election information at aauw.org and aauwca.org.  Please vote. 

AAUW California offers this statement concerning a proposed increase in state dues: 
“A notice was sent to all members that the AAUW California Board of Directors has placed a dues 
increase on the ballot this month. Despite cutting costs, we find ourselves limited in how much more 
we can offer branches and members in terms of support and resources. We discussed this at length 
and reviewed the value that we feel the state organization brings to you. We hope you will agree it is 
worth an extra 83 cents a month and vote yes!” 

Having observed members of the CA Public Policy team, Amy Hom and Missy Maceyko, at work I 
can vouch for their expertise and dedication to making sure AAUW policy priorities are presented to 
state legislators. California AAUW has dynamic directors. So, make your voice heard when 
accepting, rejecting, or selecting ballot initiatives and candidates. AAUW is a place you can still 
advocate for women, girls, diversity, equity and inclusion. 

Peace and every good. 
Sharon, President Redding Branch AAUW 

AAUW Redding Branch 2025 Women of Achievement 

Maureen Chenoweth and Crystal Spencer 

The Women of Achievement award is bestowed upon women who demonstrate leadership, self-
development, commitment to the common good, and exemplify qualities that make them role mod-
els for others. See Crystal’s and Maureen’s bios on page 7. 

We will celebrate our Women of Achievement at the Branch meeting on June 12. 

file:///C:/Users/Owner/Downloads/Avorie%20Yates%20app.pdf
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Most of the funds we raise as a branch go to our local Scholarship Program that supports women 
graduating from Shasta College who wish to complete four-year degrees or obtain professional cer-
tificates, or for local middle school girls to attend the Tech Trek summer camps at UC Davis. 

But, we are more than a local organization. We are part of a large National Organization of 170,000 
members that seeks to improve the lives of all women and girls in the U.S. by addressing, at the na-
tional level, issues like pay equity, educational opportunity, and women’s health. However, the dues 
we pay to AAUW National do not support the full cost of activities at the national level because only 
5% of its net assets are unrestricted.  

Suzannah Gerlach, AAUW Fund VP 
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Scholarship/Education 
April is an exciting month for the Education Committee because we will be interviewing scholarship 
applicants and awarding scholarships. Interviews were held April 16 and 17 for 9 applicants whose 
aspirations range from marine biology to nursing and graphic novel writing.  

The committee has $13,000 to award thanks to the work of all those who participated in fundraising. 
This year awards will go to the financial aid department of the institution the women will be attending 
because of IRS definitions of scholarship.   

Scholarship recipients will be introduced at the May meeting and the June newsletter will have more 
information about the recipients of the scholarships. Thank you to all those on the Education Committee and 
to all who helped with fundraising.   

Donna Holscher, Education Chair 

Calling All Members 

It is AAUW Membership Renewal time for the majority of our members.  Be on the lookout for a noti-
fication email from the AAUW National Organization.  You can follow the prompts and renew on-
line.  Please check your email folders, including your spam folder. You will not receive a bill in the 
mail or an email from our branch.  

When you renew, please DO NOT MAKE A NEW ACCOUNT. You must login to your current ac-
count. If you are logging in for the first time, or can’t remember your password, go below the large 
blue “LOG IN” button and click on “Forgot your password?” 

If you need assistance with the renewal process, please contact Joann Roskoski, Membership 
Treasurer or Gail Paulsen, Membership VP. 

Our Annual 

New & Prospective Membership Event 

It will be on Monday, June 2 from 5:15 – 6:30 at The Bluffs on Bechelli Lane. Our meeting will be 
held in the community room.  Light snacks and beverages will be served. 

If you know of anyone interested in joining AAUW, please contact Gail Paulsen with their contact 
information by May 19

th
. 

I am asking board members, Interest Group Leaders (or a representative) to join us and present 
what role they play in our organization. 

Gail Paulsen, AAUW Membership VP 

We have a new 
member!  

Please Welcome 

 Margaret 
Rooke 
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All members are invited to attend board 
meetings. The agenda will be emailed a 
week prior to the meeting. If you wish to 
speak to an item on the agenda, please 
contact President Sharon Clairemont. 

Upcoming Board Meeting 
May 19 
5:00 p.m. 

Foundation Room, Shasta County Public Library 

AAUW Redding Garden Tour 

9 am - 2 pm, Saturday, May 10 

Tickets: $30 

We hope you have already bought your tickets for 
the Garden Tour—if you haven’t, there is still time! 
It’s a perfect tour for Mother’s Day weekend: the 
opportunity to visit four private gardens where you will feast your eyes on a wide variety of plants in 
bloom and may even catch an artist at work plein-air, plus the new Victorian Garden at the Behrens-
Eaton house and spring blooms at the Matson-Mowder-Howe Celebration Garden in Caldwell Park. 
(Note: Flower-themed art will be on view in the North Valley Art League Gallery near the Celebration 
Garden.) 

If you would like to bake some cookies for the Garden Tour, please contact Marta Hopkins. Marta 
asks that you deliver the cookies to her house on the morning of May 9, Friday, from 9:00 am-noon. 
(Please note the change in delivery hours!) We expect many visitors and want to have lots of 
cookies for them! 

Thank you all for your generous support of Branch scholarships for Shasta College women wanting 
to continue their education and for AAUW’s Greatest Needs Fund.  

Tech Trek 

Interviews are completed and five deserving, amazing 7
th
 grade girls  and two alternates from 

Parsons Junior High have been selected to attend the UC Davis Tech Trek camp in July.  Their 
families are now in the process of completing the required AAUW camp documents necessary for 
attendance.  Once we are assured of their completion, we will publish their names.  We appreciate 
all the support from so many of you for our fundraising efforts such as the theatre buyouts.  Our 
commitment makes this outstanding, life-changing scholarship program possible. 

Pris Brutlag, Tech Trek Coordinator 
Maureen Chenowith, Donna Holscher, Committee 

AAUW Movie Group is now Open to All 

A closed group for decades due to its popularity and the limits restaurants put on groups, Movie 
Group will now be run more like Travel Group. If you contact Pam too late, the maximum may 
already be reached and you won’t be able to join us that month. Those who signed up at the 
previous month’s Movie Group will already be on the list. More details follow: 

When: 3
rd

 Monday of the month (including summer) at 5:30 pm 

Where: Market Street Blade & Barrel, 1777 Market Street. 

Contact: Pam Thayer Crowe (see contact sheet) 

The movies we’re watching for May 19 are all available streaming on Prime: Small Things Like 
These (presented by Dale), Old Goats (presented by John Crowe), Juror #2 (for general 
discussion). Watch all 3 movies before coming and be prepared to discuss them with the group. 
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STEM Conference 

March 29, 2025, Shasta High School 

240 participants from 9 counties and over 50 schools attended this year’s 
conference.   

Forty-two women shared their careers with presentations and hands-on activities in 23 
breakout sessions. Normally the conference is held at a college, but due to 
construction we held it this year at the original Shasta College dedicated by President 
Truman 75 years ago. When the College moved out to its present location in the 
1960s, Shasta High took over the campus.  

The day opened with breakfast in the cafeteria followed by investigating 10 Interactive 
Stations in the Gym. In addition, posters all over campus and banners in the gym 
encouraged the girls to learn about Famous Women in STEM. Emcee Jeanne 
Crawford directed an opening of the conference which included Key Note Speaker 
Ellen Hedfield and encouraged the middle school girls to expect the unexpected!  
Then off to the breakout sessions! 

Lunchtime in the cafeteria also included time for more investigating of the Interactive 
Stations and finding more famous women in STEM in the gym.  Closing ceremony 
brought opportunities for many of the girls to take home gifts baskets from all of the 
branch’s interest groups. 

Heart-felt thanks to this year’s STEM Committee for their great work and dedication 
over the past year: 

Pris Brutlag, Registration Chair and Outbreak Sessions Scheduler 
Maureen Chenoweth, Sponsors, School Invoicing and Conference Materials 
Sharon Clairemont, Volunteers 
Frances Cole-Boyd, Registration and Spreadsheet Master 
Mari Ennis-Applegate, Interactive Stations, UPrep & Foothill High Student Aides 
Penny Harris, Famous Women in STEM 
Lana Hill, Treasurer, Insurance and PR 
Nancy Overton, Chair, Outbreak Session Presenters and Facility & Catering 
Gail Paulsen, Logistics and Shasta High Student Guides 
Linda Wright, Registration  

Additional thanks to Conference Volunteers: 
Member Conference Volunteers: Shirley Ramstrom, Jean King, Marietta Sheffield, Jo 
Ficklin, Donna Pruett, Tammy Douse, Martha Hamon, Dale Ammerman, Andi Winters, 
Debbie Spiess, Ginger Geiger, Carolyn Chandler, Bruce Chandler, Joann Roskoski, Patty 
Mullet, Tara Swanson, Alison Krupit, Penny Steiner, Judy Bush, Sue Tescher, Carol Skill, 
Donna Holscher, Karen Ramstrom, Concie McNerny, Marta Hopkins, Sharon Salpas, Diedra 
Malain, Suzannah Gerlach, Carol Schultz, Loretta Gray, Debbie Stokes, Donna Scott, Nancy 
Finck, Annette Spitsen, Sally Wallman,  Ada Rappeport, Rose Yee.   

AAUW Redding Interest Groups’ Wonderful Gift Baskets:  Alison Krupit, Facilitator 

STEM GIRLS ROCK!!!! 
See photos on page 11 

STEM Chair Nancy Overton 
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 AAUW 2025 Redding Community Woman of Achievement 

Crystal Spencer 
Crystal Spencer is this year’s Community Woman of Achievement. As the 
Executive Director of Faithworks, Crystal oversees the daunting challenge of 
housing homeless families. The nonprofit Faithworks, a collaboration of local 
churches, offers guidance and case management to help families transition from 
homelessness to permanent housing. Faithworks also offers the following: 
•Permanent housing at St Francis Court - residents continue to receive   
 services to keep them moving forward. 
•Transitional housing for veterans on Lake Blvd. 
•Outreach services to unhoused individuals – clients are guided in their search 
 for housing. 

Crystal has overseen the growth of Faithworks to increase their budget, get numerous grants, start 
outreach services and build a well-trained, cohesive staff. This is critical work in our community 
where the need for family housing is much greater than what Faithworks can meet with their units.  

An Alaskan Native, Crystal was once an unhoused single mother battling addiction. She graduated 
from Faithworks, received an AAUW scholarship in 2014 and went on to get her Master’s Degree in 
Management and Leadership. Hired as the Executive Director of Faithworks in 2019, Crystal brings 
compassion, vision, wisdom and faith to her work. Crystal is a joyful, thoughtful person who has a 
deep faith which she relies on to carry her through the difficult job she has. A homeowner and 
happily married mother of boys, Crystal overcame her own struggle with poverty, addiction and 
homelessness to compassionately work with unhoused families in need. We are honored to have 
her in Shasta County and proud to present her as AAUW Redding Community Woman of 
Achievement. 

Donna Holscher 

AAUW Redding Branch 2025 Woman of Achievement  

Maureen Chenoweth 
Maureen Chenoweth is our 2025 Branch Woman of Achievement Award 
recipient. When Maureen and husband Wayne moved from San Jose to Redding, 
they connected with AAUW member (and real estate agent) Lara Wells Osborn. 
Lara invited her to not only join our Branch, but to put her beautifully remodeled 
home on the Home Tour. The Chenoweth home was on Home Tour in 2016 and 
Maureen has been a crucial member of our team ever since, She has held the 
following positions: 

President and President Elect  
AAUW Fund VP 
Interim Treasurer 
Educational Foundation VP 
Fundraising VP 
STEM Conference Chair 
STEM Conference Presenter Coordinator 

In addition, Maureen has served on the following Branch committees: Home Tour, 75
th
 Anniversary, 

Starry Night, Scholarship, Nominating, and Garden Tour. 

Maureen graduated from Chico State with a degree in French. After that, she has worked in some 
aspect of promoting education for most of her life. With a BA and a secondary teaching credential, 
Maureen worked at the Foothill-De Anza Community College (FJDA) District in Los Altos Hills from 
1996 through 2015 and served as President of the Classified Senate of the California Community 
Colleges (2013-2015) in addition to serving on other statewide governance committees for the 
Chancellors Office. 

Maureen is not only a devoted and active member, but she is a warm, welcoming person who is 
always willing to open her beautiful home to AAUW meetings events and Scrabble games. AAUW 
Redding is lucky to have Maureen Chenoweth as our member and we are honored to present her 
as the 2025 Branch Woman of Achievement. 

Linda Wright 
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PUBLIC POLICY and DIVERSITY, EQUITY, INCLUSION 

Redding on the Map at Lobby Days  

Your Lobby Days Team was initially disappointed to be on the road at 5:30 a.m. April 8, with only 
one scheduled meeting: Assemblymember Zbur who represents District 51. So, our fearless 
leader, President Sharon Clairemont, led Maureen Chenoweth and me to our Assmblymember 
Hadwick’s office, and one of her staffers welcomed us right in. We spent 20 minutes sharing with 
Joseph Encinas AAUW-CA’s positions on our three priority bills. We asked that Rep. Hadwick 
support SB 771 which would hold social media-tech companies responsible for their AI when it 
intensifies hate messages that can lead to illegal actions. We also urged her support of SB 418 
which protects equal access to health care for all Californians regardless of gender. Lastly, we 
asked for a “no” vote on AB 579 which could be used to keep a child in an abusive home. This bill 
targets marginalized trans youth.  

Why is AAUW standing up for the Transgender Community? AAUW-CA Public Policy co-chair 
Missy Maceyko states, “When AAUW says that we support ALL girls and women, that means we 
always support transgender girls and women, and that we offer them extra support right now, at a 
time when their need is greatest.” You can read Missy’s full explanation in the March Public Policy 
Newsletter. Just go to AAUW-CA website and click “Public Policy” at the top of the homepage. 
Open “Newsletters.” Choose March and scroll to page 4. I think it’s worth a look.  

Just a note: Heather Hadwick drives through Redding most 
Thursdays according to her staffer. Perhaps a collaborative forum 
with Ms. Hadwick, local Republican Women, Shasta College Ag 
instructors, HS FFA leaders. North State Agriculture is a strong focus 
of Assemblymember Hadwick. 

Why not join our Lobby Days team next spring? It’s exciting to meet 
other branch members and our state AAUW leaders in person and to 
feel the possibilities as you rub shoulders with other lobbyists and 
those who make the laws. 

AAUW-CA Voting Now Happening 
Be sure to send in your vote regarding: 1. an annual state dues 
increase from $20 to $30; 2. board members (perhaps vote to 
continue Amy Hom and Missy Maceyko for two more years as 
Public Policy Chairs); and 3. the updates to our Public Policy 
Priorities.  

DEI—May 5th is National Day of Awareness for Missing Murdered Indigenous Women & 
People 
Nationally, Native Women go missing and are often found murdered at 10 times the rate of all 
other American women. This can be due to law enforcement jurisdiction issues between tribal, 
county, state and national authorities as well as bias and generational trauma which can lead to 
mental illness and substance abuse. Generational trauma is often the result of the abuse of native 
children in state and religious boarding schools.  

April Carmelo, local Native American educator, reports that currently there are 15 Shasta County 
missing indigenous women. You can join April and others to march for awareness of the MMIW 
May 10th at 10 a.m. as part of the City of Shasta Lake’s Boomtown Festival Parade. If 
participating, please wear red. Unable to join the march? Consider watching these 
documentaries: “Sugarcane” academy award nominated film on Hulu and “Missing from the 
Fire Trail Road” also available on Hulu. 

May 23, 24 and 25 local “Festival Taste of Africa” at St. Joseph’s School, 2460 Gold St. 
Experience African food, live music, fashion, dance and drumming workshops, videos and more. 
“Celebrate our shared humanity and foster respect & understanding…” Free on Saturday and 
Sunday. Go to www.recoproka.org for schedule of events. 

Please take some moments to check out the many possible actions in the AAUW-CA Public 
Policy Newsletters where you will find links to: the new Take Action spreadsheet, the new Bluesky 
social media advocacy account, Actions to help kids feel safe at school.  

Here’s to a meaningful May filled with Focused Action in support of women, girls and all of us. 

Penny Harris, DEI and PP Chair 

With staffer Encinas in District 
1 Assemblymember Hadwick’s 
office. 

http://www.recoproka.org


9 

 Drama Divas  
Wednesday May 7 

11:30 for lunch then play reading 

Hostess: Mari Ennis-Applegate 

Join us for the season finale with a delicious potluck meal and interesting 
drama to read. Let Mari know if you will attend and let her know what food 
you plan to share. We will be reading 12 Angry Men by Reginald Rose, a 
courtroom drama that centers on a jury deliberating the fate of a 16-year-old 
boy accused of murdering his father. As the jurors discuss the evidence, 
tensions rise and personal biases come to light, particularly from one juror 
who believes in the boy's innocence. The play explores themes of justice, 
prejudice and moral responsibility, ultimately highlighting how reason and 
compassion can prevail over personal biases. 

We will begin our 25th season this coming fall. For one annual fee of $11 (which covers postage 
and to receive the first batch of plays), you will have the opportunity to read eight or nine different 
plays next year. This is a small group setting, where we have 10 copies of the play and each take 
turns reading parts. Lively discussion follows. All AAUW members are welcome to join us.   

Thank you to Annette Spitsen for hosting us in April. Drama provided six gift baskets to the STEM 
conference, so thank you to all who donated. Contact Tammy Douse if you have any questions 
about this group. 

Wine and Brews  

Wednesday, May 14, 4:30 pm 

Old 44 Cellars, 23088 Old 44 Dr., Palo Cedro 

Please bring an appetizer to share. RSVP to Nancy Randall by Monday, May 12.  
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 Book Section 

Tuesday, May 20, 5:30 pm 

All Saints Episcopal Church on Benton Drive in Memorial Hall 

We are planning a potluck with an appetizer, salad, and dessert bar.  A sign 
up sheet was circulated at the April meeting.  If you have not yet signed up, 
please call or e-mail Debbie Spiess to let her know what you would like to 
bring. We have plenty of appetizers but are in need of people to sign up to 
bring salad. 

Please come ready to enjoy a meal and great conversation with our book 
section participants. We will discuss the nominated books and then vote for 
the books we would like to read. 

The process for nominating books is going to be a little different this 
year. Here is a list of the changes: 

• Book nominations will be submitted early to Debbie Spiess so a list can be sent to the 
membership. Participants would then have time to think about the books and be more prepared to 
vote than in the past.  

• At the meeting people who submitted nominations will be asked to tell a little about the book and 
advocate for it. 

• The deadline for submitting nominations for books will be May 8.  

• There will be a limit of one nomination per person. 

• If someone at the meeting has a book to nominate, we will take nominations from the floor.  
Hopefully, the bulk of the nominations will be made through email. 

If you are interested in being in an evening group, we will discuss possible days and configurations 
to make that happen. Please plan to join us in May and be a part of the book selection process.  

May 2025 Walking Group Schedule 

All walks will begin at 8:15 am. Please contact Frances if you have any questions. Make sure to let 
her know if you will be joining the group. We don’t want to leave you!  

Tuesday Walks  
5/6– Clover Creek Preserve (parking lot off of Shasta View & Galaxy)  

5/13–Canyon Hollow (Cumberland Drive at Ridgeview Park)  

5/20–Sundial Bridge  

5/27–Horsetown: Piety Hill (Clear Creek Road)  

Saturday Walks  
5/3– Churn Creek Trail (trailhead at Tidmore, off of College View)  

5/10–Senior Center  

5/17–Blue Gravel Mine Trail (meet at Holiday parking lot near Burrito   
      Bandito, Placer and Buenaventura)  

5/24–Salt Creek Trail (299/Cuyahoga Parkway, park at playground)  

5/31–Lema Ranch (Shasta View/Hemingway parking lot)  
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Travel Interest Group 

March 26 concluded with a wonderful presentation from Debbie and John Stokes, and Mari and 
Terry Applegate on their trip to South Korea and Japan. Each couple took turns presenting aspects 
of the trip. Their pictures and presentation are always so appreciated. Both couples will return next 
year with new trips they have recently taken. Look for Travel Interest Group to return in the 
September newsletter.  

To my husband Dave, who is a very important person for our Travel program, thank you for all your 
time and effort. He puts countless hours into the Travel shorts each month, all based on trips we 
have taken. His patience with technology cannot be overlooked. This year, he did travel shorts on 
our Canadian Rail experience, and our National Geographic tour of Columbia’s coast line, islands, 
and the Panama Canal. He is a wiz with the technology! 

In closing, I want to encourage you to get out and about around Redding and see the wildflowers.  
A great place for viewing is down near Red Bluff on Jelly’s Ferry Road. Do not miss the tiny flowers 
that are less than 5 inches tall. Thank you again to this season’s presenters and a thank you to all 
that come to Travel. I look forward to seeing you in October.  Have a great summer.  

Judy Bush, Travel Chair 

March 29, 2025 

Shasta High 
School 
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Local Businesses that Support AAUW Redding Branch, Inc. 

Please patronize these businesses and tell them where you saw their name.  

For information about renting a monthly 3” by 3.5” square, Contact Jean King. 

AAUW Redding Garden 
Tour 

Saturday, May 10, 2025 
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AAUW REDDING BRANCH, INC.   
P. O.  BOX 994593     
REDDING CA 96099-4593  

AAUW  

Advances equity for women and girls through advocacy, education, philanthropy, and research. 

To find out how we do this, see our website 

www.aauwredding.org 


